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To: Mayor and legislative Council 
As per our meeting at City Hall on November 4, 2019.  
 
There was so much more I wanted to say. As my neighbor, Calvin, had said, he wanted 
to repair his fence but needed a special machine to dig out the post. He asked the 
neighbour at 263 21st Avenue if he could get in the back. The neighbour did not comply. 
So Calvin added "this is not your property, it’s a laneway". At this point, the neighbour 
was already using the laneway as a driveway for his vehicles.  No city truck could get in 
to do the work for Calvin, anyways. 

 
With knowledge that it was a laneway, the owner of 263 21st Avenue went to City Hall 
to buy the 12 foot section of the laneway, unbeknownst to his existing neighbours that 
had an interest as well. 
 
After Robert @263 21st Ave applied, the City of Hamilton forwarded letters to all the 
interested residents on Brucedale Ave. The letter was asking us if we were a yay or nay 
for allowing the purchase to go through. We all, most definitely, opposed this and to my 
knwledge we all signed and returned the letters. 
 
We were then advised last June 2018, that there would be a council meeting in the 
spring of April 2019, in regards to our possibility of being able to buy a portion of the 
laneway.  
 
Councillor Esther Paul, visited all the neighbours on Brucedale. Looking in our 
backyards and adding, “Yes, it would be only fair to half it up", and added, if she lived 
here she would’ve wanted it as well. 
 
While Brucedale neighbours were standing with Esther Paul,  she had received a text 
from 263 21st Avenue stating, “Tell them to stop harassing him!" (Him being Robert at 
263 21st ave).This gentleman was never harassed, we were all beside ourselves. Then, 
Esther Paul, said she would go meet with them and discuss the matter. Esther Paul 
returned within 20 minutes while we were all still outside on Brucedale. Esther Paul 
said, “Oh my God I know these people”, and that she was great friends of their mom 
and had been to their wedding. Jokingly, I added, “I guess we know what side you’re 
on”. Not thinking that that may take precedence. 
 
Weeks later we received a phone call from a woman at Public Works saying that there 
was nothing Brucedale residents could do because the fences had been there for 
however long and that there’s a Hamilton by law stating such a thing. The woman spoke 
so fast I commented to her, “you speak so fast do you not take a break for breath 
because I don’t understand all you’re trying to say”.  
 
Amongst the neighbours, we immediately thought, that Robert could possibly know 
others working at City Hall, and/or Public Works.  We also realized at this point we had 
not yet had our meeting with City Council. We couldn't understand why other people in 
other departments took it into their own hands, overriding our City Council meeting that 
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was supposed to be taking place in the spring of 2019. 
 
Esther Paul continued to ask us if there was any way we could resolve this, and asked 
us what we would want? When the negativity on purchasing the laneway was running 
rampant, the other residents didn’t pursue it, thinking it was a done deal.  

 

Since Calvin, Lilly, and myself have yards backing onto 263 21st Avenue’s property, 
Esther Paul concentrated on us and asked us what would make us happy. We started 
settling for a fence. Tim had gne on and there was no meeting held in April 2019.  
After the city Council meeting that took place on November 4th...it became increasingly 
unclear if this meeting was the one that was supposed to be held earlier in the spring, in 
regards to the Brucedale residents purchasing a portion of the laneway or was it to 
finalize the details about putting up a fence? The confusion for us came about because 
the father of Robert, had spoken about how he grew up in this neighbourhood and 
spoke about our existing fence and how long it had been there. Implying that there was 
no reason to be arguing about the laneway since a fence had been up for years.   
 
I moved into my Brucedale house in October 2016. I am not from the area and was not 
aware of any bylaws that trump a homebuyer’s intent to purchase land that is available 
to them regardless of how many years a fence has been there. I believe that as a new 
resident coming in to the area, I should be allowed to express interest in the laneway, 
along with my fellow neighbours. Which is why the neighbours and myself duly signed 
the necessary forms and returned them. My intent for that space is to ensure I get the 
fence I want in my own backyard. I have to look at the fence everyday and right now 
there is a short chain link fence. I can see everything that goes on in their yard and they 
can see everything in my yard. I would like to have a privacy fence go up to give each of 
us our own private spaces.  
 
My stomach has been in knots ever since the meeting, it would keep me up at night.  
 
I would have  expressed  all this at the meeting. The truth of the matter is, our 
petitioning had never been addressed. Our neighbours followed all the protocols and we 
still had no response and had no idea where we stood. Whatever the outcome 
could/would have been, it just would have settled easier hearing it fairly from City 
Council... 
 
It's very difficult to accept that this problem with the laneway wasn't handled 
professionally or lawfully, in our eyes. 
 
I hope you can understand how we could feel this way. 
 
Thanking you in advance. 
 
Sincerely, 
Debbie Riddell 
 


